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Wood plant expected before decade's end
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 By Mia Rabson

A new engineered lumber plant could be up and running northeast of Winnipeg before the end of this decade, Ainsworth Lumber Co. said yesterday.

Bruce Rose, general manager of corporate development for the Vancouver-based lumber entity, said the company is 100 per cent committed to building the Manitoba plant and hopes to go ahead in the not too distant future.

"We don't have a firm schedule, but we hope to be constructing this plant over the next three years," said Rose in the company's first detailed interview about the proposed plant.

He said once construction starts it will take 12 to 14 months until startup.

Last week, Ainsworth announced it had reached an agreement with the provincial government to build a $250- million plant to produce oriented strand board and oriented strand lumber, products used mainly in home-building.

The plant is expected to create 350 direct jobs and 280 indirect jobs.  

  Rose said the final location of the plant is still to be determined, but said it will be in a "50 to 100 mile radius of Selkirk."

The agreement hinges on Ainsworth obtaining a forest management licence from the province, and successfully completing constitutionally required consultations with affected First Nations.

An environmental review and licence will also be required.

Ainsworth has already reached a tentative deal with the province to get 838,000 cubic metres of hardwood each year, for 20 years.

There was some confusion over the status of the Manitoba plant over the weekend, after a conference call with Ainsworth investors Friday which may have left the impression with some the Manitoba project was on Ainsworth's back burner and wouldn't be done for 10 to 15 years.

That, coupled with the lack of available details about the project had Opposition Leader Hugh McFadyen during question period yesterday to accuse the government of announcing a project that was little more than pie in the sky theory.

But Premier Gary Doer said McFadyen should get his facts straight, and that the Tories have often predicted new capital investments from private companies were doomed in Manitoba, and they were wrong.   Rose said yesterday it is true Ainsworth will only construct one new plant at a time, and its expansion in Grand Prairie, Alta., is already underway. But he said that should be completed by March 2007, and at that point, Rose says, the company will look at market conditions, see where the other proposed projects are in the queue and make a decision on what to do next.

The company also has proposed to build an oriented strand board project in Lisbon, N.Y., and to spend $400 million on two plants in B.C. to handle pine beetle-killed wood.

He said between now and next winter the company will be doing a lot of work in Manitoba preparing for the plant to go up, including finalizing its forest license with the province, consulting with First Nations and doing a full inventory of the available hardwood trees it will need for the plant.

"We've spent a tremendous amount of time and money in Manitoba already," he said. "This project has a great deal of potential for us or we wouldn't have wasted our time."
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